Regarding changes to prerequisites for AY 23-24 CT State courses:

If a legacy student completed prerequisite(s) for a required course in their legacy
program by the end of Summer 2023, they should not be required to take
additional courses to satisfy a new prerequisite for the equivalent CT State
course. However, the student should be informed of the prerequisite change and
have the option to take the new prerequisite if they feel it is in their best interest
to be successful in the course.

Exceptions may be necessary for specialized accredited or selective admission
programs.

In all other cases, students are required to complete the prerequisite(s) for the
equivalent CT State course.

Per the Biology SDC: For BIO 2111 and BIO 2350

Students in our system pre-merger (before Fall 2023) may be grandfathered into
the courses per the old campus pre-requisites for the academic year 2023-2024.
Students must move into these courses in this coming academic year.

The CT State pre-requisite policies begin for students who enroll during or after

the academic year 2023-2024. Please refer to advising faculty for any questions.



